Statement by the delegation of the Philippines


Thank you, Mr. President. 


We will be brief. We wish to join others in extending to you, the members of your bureau, to the Chairman of the two committees, to the members of the secretariat, our warm congratulations for the success of this Conference. The international instrument, the Vienna Declaration we have just adopted, is a great document. We would like merely to allude to the real significance of the only two decisions made by the Conference - that on Bosnia and Herzegovina and on Angola. The vote in favour of the declaration on Bosnia and Herzegovina is the answer of the World Conference to the surging call of the angry voices in that beleaguered land. It was a vote for life indeed. Our decision on Angola, on the other hand, points to the fact that the international community is not number after all to the long suffering of a people. These two cases prove that the so-called "gentleman's agreement" not to mention country-specific cases is not sacrosanct when gross or flagrant violations of human rights assault the conscience of humanity. 


Mr. President, it is a matter of regret that the World Conference on Human Rights - and we repeat, on human rights - would end without any mention of two other cases - that on Palestine and South Africa. It is hoped that all of us could go back to our respective capitals with a clear conscience or sleep soundly tonight. 


Thank you. 

